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President’s Message 

Agenda 

1. Call to order 

2. Approve minutes 

3. Treasurer’s report 

4. NPO report 

5. COPS report 

6. Special Events Report 

7. Adjournment 

 

Spring 2012 Volume 4, Issue 2 

Fellow members of the White Lake Hills 
Neighborhood Association I would like to 
extend my thanks for allowing me to be 
this year’s president. 

 It is a great time of the year when mother 
nature awakens from what seemed like 
just a nap. I do not know about you but 
the weeds in my yard are starting to take 
over. It has been an uphill battle because 
all the plants seem to be on steroids. 

 As I drive around on my COPS watch it is 
obvious that many people are keeping 
those yards up and are starting necessary home improvements.  

Please attend the associations meeting Monday April 9 at the Catholic 
Renewal Center. The topic will be crime prevention. We will have several 
guests including the Chief of Police. We will be discussing things we can 
do individually and as a neighborhood to keep that crime rate down. 

Also bring the young’uns to the park Saturday morning for the Easter 
Egg Hunt, and come on back on the 14th  and join in on the City wide 
cleanup.  

Special thanks to Bonnie, Damon and Lucy for getting the first ever 
WLHNA data base cranked up. This will allow for accurate information 
for COPS  and newsletters and whatever. If you have not done so 
already please send email information so you newsletter can show up in 
your box. The information to do this will appear later in the newsletter.  

Last but not least please take note of the homes that are for sale in our 
area and invite one of your friends to be a new resident. It will only stay 
the best neighborhood in Ft Worth with our work. 

Bill Hanna 
President 

Member Fort Worth League of neighborhood Associations 

Next 
Neighborhood 
Association 
Meeting: 
 Monday,  April 9 at 7pm                                                     

 Catholic Renewal Center, 

4503 Bridge Street  just 

east of Nolan High School 
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Minutes for the October 10. 2011 meeting of The White Lake Hills Neighbor-
hood Association 

 

Minutes  from  the  March  15,  2012  meeting  of  the  White  Lake  Hills  Neighborhood  
Association  Council.   

Call  to  Order 
Mr.  Doug  Forsythe  called  the  meeting  to  order  at  7:30pm.   
Persons  in  attendance  were  Dr.  Bill  Hanna,  Mr.  Doug  Forsythe,  Mr.  Bob  

Curtis,  and  Mr.  Adam  Noggle. 
 

Treasurer’s  Report 
Dr.  Bill  Hanna  raised  the  issue  of  term  designations  for  the  Treasurer.  Dr.  

Hanna  suggested  that  it  may  be  better  for  the  Treasurer  to  serve  con-­
tinuous  terms.  The  issue  of  a  change  to  the  bylaws  will  be  discussed  at  
the  next  general  meeting.     

Mr.  Bob  Curtis  mentioned  he  was  having  difficulty  transferring  his  name  
to  the  checking  account  at  the  bank.  Dr.  Hanna  reinforced  that  this  is  
one  of  the  reasons  that  term  amendments  should  be  discussed.   

Mr  Curtis  and  Dr.  Hanna  also  discussed  having  a  second  person  with  ac-­
cess  to  the  checking  account,  and  suggested  the  Treasurer  and  Presi-­
dent  should  be  these  persons. 

 
Special  Events  Report 

Dr.  Bill  Hanna  expressed  a  need  to  find  a  Special  Projects  Coordinator  for  
the  Neighborhood 

The  Neighborhood  Council  discussed  the  following  special  events: 
The  Easter  Egg  Hunt  is  scheduled  for  Saturday,  April  7th.   

Currently  there  is  no  one  in  charge  of  this  event 
Dr.  Hanna  said  he  would  try  to  find  someone  to  lead  this 
 

The  Neighborhood  Association  Meeting  is  scheduled  for  the  second  Monday  in  April
-  On  April  9  at  7:00pm 

 
The  Women’s  Club  is  scheduled  to  meet  on  April  12  at  6:30pm.   

Peggy  Terrell  is  the  contact  person  for  this  event 
 

The  annual  Park  Cleanup  has  not  been  scheduled  yet.   
Currently  there  is  no  one  in  charge  of  this  event 

 

 

 

Minutes from the January meeting 
Submitted by Adam Noggle 
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The  annual  Garage  Sale  has  also  not  been  scheduled  yet.   
 
The  annual  4th  of  July  Parade  has  also  not  been  scheduled  yet.     
 
The  annual  Christmas  Light  contest  has  also  not  been  scheduled  yet 

This  year  a  committee  will  vote  on  the  winners   
The  winners  will  receive  gift  cards  as  prizes 
 

Neighborhood  Beautification 
Dr.  Hanna  suggested  we  look  into  new  signage  at  the  entrances  to  the  neigh-­

borhood.   
The  Council  agreed  that  a  permanent  sign  with  magnets  to  communicate  up-­

coming  events  would  be  an  interesting  idea.   
The  Council  agreed  to  add  this  item  to  the  agenda  for  the  next  Association  

Meeting 
 

Neighborhood  Communication 
Dr.  Hanna  mentioned  that  a  group  is  developing  a  Microsoft  Access  database  

with  contact  information  and  email  addresses  for  all  Neighborhood  mem-­
bers.   

This  will  serve  as  a  reference  tool  for  email  newsletters,  COPS  use,  and  other  
needs.   

The  Council  delegated  the  block  captains  with  the  task  of  gathering  this  in-­
formation  on  the  residents 

The  issue  of  website  visibility  discussed.  Dr.  Hanna  noted  that  currently  we  
have  two  websites,  http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/
White_Lake_Hills/events,  and  http://www.whitelakehills.org/  the  Coun-­
cil  wants  to  see  these  two  websites  streamlined  into  one  source  to  im-­
prove  communication.   

Adjurnament 
The  meeting  was  adjourned  at  approximately  8:15pm.   

 

Respectfully  Submitted, 

Adam  Noggle-  Acting  Secretary 
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Happenings with the  
White Lake Hills Women’s Club 

The White Lake Hills Woman's Club is a community based 
organization. The club is open to all women in White Lake 
Hills. We do community service and support the goals of the 
Neighborhood Association. The dues are S25.OO per year. We 
have interesting programs and always welcome visitors to our 
club. Come join us.  We will be meeting in April and May. We 
take off the summer months off and come back September 
through December. 
Here is the lineup of our coming winter & spring programs.  

APRIL MEETING 
Date: April 12, 2O12, Thursday 
Time: 6:3O pm-Meet & Greet with Refreshments 
Place: Catholic Renewal Center 
45O3 Bridge Street 
Program: 7:OO pm "Wrapping Beautiful Pachages" 
 

MAY MEETING 
Date: May 3rd, 2012, Thursday 
Time: 6:3O pm-Meet & Greet with Refreshments 
45O3 Bridge Street 
Program: 7:OO pm "Presentation on the Stockyard Museum" 
Tom Wierderhold, President of the North Ft. Worth 
Historical Society 

INFORMATION, CONCERNS OR SUGGESTIONS: 
Peggy Terrell, President 

817-9O9-5623 
817-457-1507 

trumarg@swbell.net 

At the neighborhood association meeting on 
Monday April 9, we will have FWPD Chief of 
Police Jeffrey W Halstead as our primary 
speaker.  We can expect him to discuss crime 
trends, department changes and encourage-
ment for the Code Blue and Crime Watch Pro-
grams.  Major Gene Jones,  who commands 
the East and South Divisions, Captain Scott 
Conn who commands the East Division Patrol 
and NPO Group, Freddie Holcomb East Divi-
sion COPS Coordinator, Michael Grigsby our 
Crime Prevention Specialist (Crime Watch) 
and our NPO Tamelia Reddick are also con-
firmed to attend. 

 

We will also have Greg Hale, the store manag-
er of the Home Depot on Bridge Street, and 
product specialist Chester Anderson with a 
display of Crime Prevention tools offered by 
the store along with some door prizes. Tom 
Fairless will also be demonstrating the Door 
Devil Anti Kick-In security device.  We will 
have information booths for Grigsby, Door 
Devil, Home Depot and Code Blue with 
handout materials. 

 

Charles & Elaine Edmonds 

WLH Co-Captains-WLH COPS  

WLH Recipe of the Month 
Sopapilla Cheese Cake  

from the Kitchen of Sheila and Ray Camp  

Ingredients 
 2 (8 Ounces) cream cheese 
2 Cups sugar (divided) 
1 tablespoon vanilla  
2 tubes frozen crescent rolls 
1 stick butter 
Cinnamon (see below)  
 
1. Heat oven to 350 degrees  
2. Put cream cheese, 1/1/2 cups sugar and vanilla in to mixing bowl .Mix till 
creamy      (About 2 mins)  
3. In a 13x9 dish -Layer 1 can crescent rolls. Pour cheese mixture over this. 
Then top with the second package.  
4. Melt the stick of butter in the microwave and pour over the dish  
5. In a small bowl mix the ½ cup of sugar and 10 shakes of cinnamon. Pour 
over the top of the dish . 
6.  Bake in the oven for 30 minutes until the top is browned   
 
Optional:  
Melt about ¼ to ½ cup honey- pour over the top of the dish while still warm 
then sprinkle more sugar /cinnamon mix.  
 Enjoy!   
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Henry G. Plance (1924-2012) 

Henry G. Plance passed away, Saturday February 2O, 2O12. There was a Memorial Service for 
Henry on March 3rd, 2O12 at St. Luke's in the Meadow Episcopel Church. A reception followed 
the Memorial Service. If you would like to remember Henry, you may make a donation to St. 
Luke's in the Meadow Epscopel Church. Henry was bom May 17th, 1924 in Canton, Ohio. He 
married Julia "Judy" Sauer on March 29th, 1948. He retired from Safeway Corporation in 1987.  
Henry loved to play golf with his buddies and was known for his dry sense of humor, Henry was a 
member of St. Luke's in the Meadow Eipscopel Church and was a 32nd-degee Mascon. Henry 
was a longtime members of COPS. Henry and Julia always patrolled the neighborhood together. 
Henry is survived by his wife Julia. They were married for 63 years. Henry and Julia had one son, 
Daniel.  Henry is survived by Julia, Daniel, one sister, two nieces and six nephews. 

LaMonte A. Tucker, 101, retired U.S. Army colonel, passed away 
Wednesday, March 28, 2012. Funeral: 1:30 p.m. Monday at Mount 
Olivet Funeral Home. Interment: Mount Olivet Cemetery. Visitation: 4 
to 6 p.m. Sunday at Mount Olivet Funeral Home. Col. Tucker was 
born May 4, 1910, in Denver, Colo., to Percy and Aline Tucker. He 
married his lifelong sweetheart, Mary Haslett, on Nov. 23, 1935. 
After graduating from TCU, he went on to study for his master's de-
grees at the University of Texas. After the attack on Pearl Harbor, he 
enlisted in the Army in early 1942. He served with a medical unit in 
Europe and Japan. At the close of the war, he treated the injured in 
Japan. Upon returning to the states, he completed a Ph.D. in bacteri-
ology at the University of Wisconsin. He was an original member of 
the Army Chemical Corps, which was formed after World War II. Col. 
Tucker served around the world with several stops at Fort Detrick, 
Md. He was offered a promotion to general, but chose to retire. He 
retired from the Army in August 1965 as deputy director of special weapons development at 
Edgewood Arsenal, Baltimore, Md. Upon retirement, he was awarded the Legion of Merit medal. 
Later, he operated Terrell Labs in Fort Worth and his own cytotoxic lab. He was preceded in 
death by his wife, Mary, on April 12 1991. Survivors: Son, Monty and wife, Ruth; grandson, John 
and wife, Olivia; granddaughter, Elizabeth Scott and husband, Jeff; grandson, Steve Henderson 
and wife, Dee; great-grandchildren, Julia, Victoria and Trent Tucker, Alex and Garrett Scott, Ste-
ven and Justin Henderson; brother, Chester Tucker and wife, Nancy; many nieces and nephews; 
and a host of friends. 

LaMonte A. Tucker (1910-2012) 
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Newsletter Submissions 

We’re on the Web! 
www.whitelakehills.org 

Going forward, the newsletter will only be 
available in pdf format.  If you would like 
to be placed on the list, please email 
newsletter@whitelakehills.org 

If you have something you would like to 
submit to an upcoming newsletter 
(stories, thoughts, concerns, pictures) 
please email them to  

newsletter@whitelakehills.org.                                                                   

Membership  in  the  White  Lake  
Hills  Neighborhood  Association 

If  you  are  new  to  the  neighborhood,  then  wel-­
come!      We  are  happy  to  have  you  join  our  com-­
munity.    Just  a  reminder  that  membership  in  our  
Association  is  free.        We  look  forward  to  seeing  
you  at  the  next  meeting  or  upcoming  event. 

Directory updates 
We  are  in  the  process  of  correcting  the  last  

neighborhood  directory.    Please  send    updates  to  
Lucy  Middlebrook  earlucy5050@sbcglobal.net 

   

This Saturday, April 7 at 10am, 
we will have our annual Easter 
Egg Hunt for the kids at Smith-

Wilemon Park (900 Willow 
Ridge Road). 

 

We will have two age divisions 
1-6 and 7-12.  There will also 

be an appearance by the Easter 
Bunny 

Mark your calendars for 
these upcoming  events 

04/07  Easter Egg Hunt 
04/09  Assoc. Meeting 
04/14  Park Cleanup 
All other events TBA 

SUNSHINE  COMMITTEE 
If  you  would  like  to  remember  a  person  with  special  
thoughts,  please  call  Patsy  Cooper  at  817-496-1531.  
She  will  send  a  card  for  sympathy,  get  well,  and  con-­

gratulations. 
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Beautification 
ENTRANCE SIGNS: You may have noticed that our entrance signs have been painted, Also, with 
water restriction and no access to water, red mulch has been spread so that no water is needed. 
We thank Johnnie Young, our Past President for his idea. Chesapeake gave grant money of 
$422O.OO for this project. We thank John Cortez and Larry Vosberg for their input and work on 
the entrances of Bridge Street. Larry mows these areas very quietly. Without volunteers, we 
could not accomplish very much.  We continue to add to the garden on Lake Havasu. We do have 
water at this entrance. The city mows this area and the Neighborhood Association pays for the 
water. We always need help in the garden.  Mr. Martin will be working with us. He is donating 
plants. We will be adding some special plants very soon. 

 
If you have any donation or want to help in the garden please call:  Peggy Terrell, 817-457-1507 
or 817-909-5623.  email:  trumarg@swbell.net 

White Lake Hills Neighborhood Associa-
tion Board 2012 

President 
Dr. Bill Hanna 
313 Chandler Lake Court 
817-457-8198 (Home) 817-798-3567 
(Cell) 
browndogjensen@gmail.com 

Vice-President 
Aaron Mullens 
1009 Green River Trail 
817-451-4780 (Home) 817-733-2671 
(Cell) 
a.mullens@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 
Adam Noggle 
4720 Lake Havasu Trail 
817-446-1393 (Home) 817-851-3773 
(Cell) 
adam.noggle@yahoo.com 

Treasurer 
Bob Curtis 
308 Chandler Lake Court 
817-429-0485 
robertcurtis@netzero.net 

Parlimentarian 
Doug Forsythe 
4721 Lake Havasu Trail 
817-930-0900 
beckyforsythe@sbcglobal.net 

Code & Law Enforcement 
Charles Edmonds 
721 Green River Trail 
Fort Worth TX 76103 
817-451-9779 

Yard of the Month 
Pat Gerard 
817-446-7273 
Good Neighbor Award 
Anna England 
817-451-5607 
Sunshine Committee 
Patsy Cooper 
817496-1531 
Halloween Contest 

Christmas Decoration Contest 
Daniel Leal 
817-983-8372 

Damon Dockstader 
817-457 2108 Home 817-366-4932 Cell 
Newsletter & whitelakehills.org. 

Peggy Terrell 
neighborhoodlink.com 
trumarg@swbell.net 
817-457-1507 Home 817-909-5623 Cell 
Signage 
Peter Mitchell 
Lake Havasu Entrance 

White Lake Hills Woman’s Club 
President, Peggy Terrell 
5025 Marble Falls Road 
Fort Worth, Texas 76103 
817-457-1507 (Home) 817-909-5623 
(Cell) 
trumarg@swbell.net 

Citizens on Patrol Leader 
Charles Edmonds 
721 Green River Trail 
817-451-9779 
Fort Worth TX 76103 

Officer Tamelia Reddick 
Email: Tamelia.Reddick@fortworthgov.org 
5924 Boca Raton Blvd. 
Fort Worth TX 76112 
Office: 817-451-2332 
 

 

Covenant Restrictions Don Campbell 
Email: legal2drc@yahoo.com 
221 Willow Ridge Road 
Fort Worth Tx 76103 
Home: 817-451-9379 

Neighborhood Contacts 


